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December 2009

Dear Members,

On behalf of your Committee I would again like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and look forward to you renewing your Membership. It is important that we continue to maintain our membership numbers and negotiate with Gwynedd Council and its officers with one voice. Please encourage non-members to join. Jan will be happy to take their £5.

I am happy to report this years negotiations and representations have been largely successful and a much improved dialogue with the Maritime Service has been established which I hope will continue. The past year for many berth-holders has been one of frustration and for some, one of anger but we can look forward to the coming season with no increase in fees and better access through the entrance, approach channel and an improvement in the depth of water in the marina basin.

Today Barry Davies, (Maritime Officer) confirmed to me the welcome news: -

Fees
The 2009/10 Mooring and Berthing Fees are to remain the same as this year.

NO INCREASE (with the exception that the 15% vat charge will return to 17.5%) 

Dredging

Work commenced last week in emptying the bund, which contained previous dredging material and which will be used to contain the future channel and marina basin dredged material. The work is expected to be completed in the next few weeks.

The dredging contract has been awarded and work is planned to commence on the 18th January 2010. YES NEXT MONTH! It is planned to commence with the dredge of the Approach Channel followed by the Marina Basin with a completion in time  for Easter 2010.

I would again caution, that the new levels will be to the original design depth, not the levels first dredged. Many deep draft vessels will still not have 24-hour access.

In recent discussions Barry Davies advised that the Council will survey the harbour entrance at Easter after the winter gales.  This will be with a view to land dredging of the sand and gravel to maintain a reasonable entrance width. It is expected that some 20,000 – 25,000 tonnes will need to be removed each year due to the changing patterns of the long-shore drift. The method will be similar to that which took place in August 2009 after our representations.

Electricity

Barry Davies has agreed together with your Committee, to review the electricity charge element of the berthing fees early in the New Year. Your Committee believes that most members would prefer to pay for their electricity through a metered system. We would like to hear your views on this matter.

This leads us to, what do we concentrate on next? There are a number of smaller but still important issues which we continue to raise e.g.; dinghy pontoons, Marina waiting list, fee payment methods etc., and we welcome your views.

Thank you once again for supporting your Committee during 2009. 

Also, thank you very much for your time in completing our surveys and I hope, as we do, that you feel the effort well spent.

Kind regards.

Dave Dewsbury

Chairman

PMBHA
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